PCSP 

 Minutes of
Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting

        29 March 2022 at 10am via Webex
	Present:
	Ald Maurice Devenney (Chair), Ald Hilary McClintock, Ald Keith Kerrigan, Cllr Jason Barr, Cllr John Boyle, Cllr Martin Reilly, Cllr Sandra Duffy, Cllr Paul Fleming, Cllr Michaela Boyle.
Mr Paul Boggs, Miss Una McCartney, Ms Linda Watson, Mr Aodh McCay, Mr Fergal Leonard, Mrs Mary Casey, Mrs Jeanette Warke, Mr Thomas Conway.
Noel McNulty attending on behalf of Eddie Doherty (NIHE), Paul Ryan attending on behalf of Colleen Heaney (YJA), Mr Andrew Russell (NIFRS), Denise Stewart (PBNI), Deborah Cross (EANI), CI Michael O’Loan (PSNI), Supt Martin Reid (PSNI), 

	In Attendance:
	Dermot Harrigan – PCSP Manager, Ciara Bond, Administrator, Vanessa Russell (PCSP Officer), 

	DSPCSP 08/22
	Apologies

Eddie Doherty (NIHE) and Colleen Heaney (YJA).

	DSPCSP 09/22
	Chairperson’s Introduction and Welcome 
The Chairperson, Ald Maurice Devenney, welcomed everyone to the March meeting.
The Chair condemned the devices in the Waterside and City side areas over the last number of weeks.  He referred to a security alert in Campsie, today, 29/03/22 and stated there was no place for this type of act in our society. He added that it only hinders people and takes the elderly, vulnerable, and sick out of their homes.
The Chairperson said that he attended the Men’s Action Network (MAN) event focussed on new coercive control legislation at the City Hotel recently which was well supported, and included the Justice Minister and the Deputy Mayor. He advised that the Justice Minister spoke about more serious jail terms throughout the event.  The Chair welcomed the new legislation in relation to domestic abuse/violence and stated it was important to get the message out there to inform victims of the help available.  

	DSPCSP 10/22
	Minutes of PCSP Meeting 22 February 2022 – DSPCSP 01/22-07/22
The minutes of the previous PCSP Meeting were checked for accuracy.  The minutes were proposed by Cllr Martin Reilly and seconded by Cllr John Boyle.
An elected member mentioned the issue of an ongoing security alert today, 29/03/22, near the Covid testing site, and requested an update from PSNI if possible.

Chief Inspector O’Loan stated at this stage it was an ongoing incident and the Covid testing site was currently closed with no access.  It was envisaged that the alert would continue well into the afternoon subject to other agencies involved in dealing with the incident.  He stated that the progress of the incident would be shared with members once known.

Superintendent Reid informed members that the device was not thought to be a viable object and he was confident that there would be nothing to report at the end of the meeting.  He agreed that the incident had caused disruption and chaos for everyone.

	DSPCSP 11/22
	Matters Arising
Crime Statistics re Strabane – an independent member queried if there was an update from CI Beatty on the issue.
Chief Inspector O’Loan stated analytics would be produced across the area, as the PSNI want to be able to stand over stats/information, although it is not available as yet.  Information to be issued to members once received.  
PSNI

Bike and Trailer Marking Events – an elected member mentioned that a concerned citizen had been in touch re the use of electric scooters around the City.  The citizen had been stopped by Police and told it was not legal.  A lot of people are now using electric scooters/bikes and may use them in the future for shorter journeys.  The elected member asked what was the legal status of electric scooters/bikes at present?
The Chair thanked the elected member for raising the issue as legislation for electric scooter/bikes in the UK was different to Northern Ireland.
Another elected member stated he had also been contacted by a member of the public using one in the Waterside area.  A letter was sent to DfI on the issue and they replied stating the legislation was not in place yet until a pilot scheme takes place.  It will be introduced after this time.  The elected member agreed to forward the DfI response to the PCSP Manager for circulation to members.

Martin Reilly

Superintendent Reid informed members that size, capacity, and speed would be considered within the proposed legislation.  Members were requested to come forward if they had any specific concerns and Supt. Reid would link in with the Department to address the issues and concerns.
The Chair said that he understood the confusion from constituents and members of the public who may be travelling from A to B without a car.

	DSPCSP 12/22
	PCSP Manager’s Report (March 2022)
The PCSP Manager took members through the report as follows:

Action Plan – the Letter of Offer had been received for £441,496 plus £18,000 for members’ attendance allowances. £180,000 has been allocated to 26 groups across the City and district and most projects have finalised the delivery of initiatives.  A residual budget of £43,131.67 was offered to Local Growth Partnerships and some claims have already been submitted.

PCSP submitted the 3rd claim to the Joint Committee at the end of January for the amount of £114,183.  The total expenditure by PCSP between April and December 2021 was £223,115.89.
The PCSP Action Plan for 2022/23 and the 3-year strategic plan was endorsed by members and was forwarded on 14/03/22 to the Joint Committee for consideration.  The Joint Committee has advised a 2% reduction for PCSP funding for 2022/23 and this has been factored into the Action Plan.
He advised that there were 48 applications received for Small Project Support which closed on 25/03/22.  There were 32 applications last year.  There has been an increase in numbers which is positive for PCSP.  The applications will be assessed by officers with recommendations presented to PCSP members at a future meeting.
Facebook Page – Facebook has 1,338 likes since 01/04/21.  Members were referred to the metrics which showed how the PCSP Facebook page is doing.
PCSP Dissemination of Best Practice – a number of pilot Community Safety Partnerships have been established in the Republic of Ireland, namely in Dublin North Inner City, Waterford, and Longford.  A study visit is due to take place at the end of May with members of the North Inner City Dublin Local Community Safety Partnership due to visit the city.  Some officers from Dublin attended the  February PCSP meeting and met with PCSP Manager, CSW, PSNI, Shantallow Community Residents’ Association (Teamworks).

The Support Hub is also working with partners in An Garda Siochiana, Limerick (who attended the February Support Hub Meeting). They are hoping to establish a similar initiative in the City.
Members will be kept updated on initiatives.
Small Project Support Allocation 2020/21 – £180,000 has been allocated to 26 local groups.  Members were referred to the table which showed amounts allocated and claimed to date.  An amount of £43,000 was offered and accepted by the Local Growth Partnerships.
The Chairperson has been active in attending all projects over the summer months.  Men’s Action Network Event was held in the City Hotel and attended by the Chair on 25/03/22.  The Event was also attended by Justice Minister Naomi Long MLA.
Campaigns/Initiatives – CSW - the CSW remained operational throughout the pandemic.  They dealt with 2,000 referrals and provided 15,000 hot spot patrols between April and February 2022.  Funding has been secured for this year from the various agencies involved.
Approval has been secured to provide 2 CSW for Sperrin, Strabane Town, and Derg.  They will work 27 hours per week, 3 nights from 5.30pm to 3.00am Thursday to Sunday.  Three intensive recruitment processes took place with one eligible applicant; it is hoped the person will come on board to complete training with the Wardens whilst awaiting the second appointment.  The position has now been re-advertised in the Job Market and it is hoped to fill the position as soon as possible. 

RAPID Drugs Bins – 21 drugs bins are installed throughout the Council area with 2 new bins at Pennyburn Youth Clubi and Glen Development Initiative.  60,000 prescription tablets have been recovered from the bins and destroyed by the PSNI.  A short animation has been commissioned on how the bins operate and where they are located.

Safer Homes – home security equipment has been fitted in 157 homes.  It is hoped that the Covid backlog will be dealt with now restrictions have eased.  Members were referred to the graphic which showed the source of the referrals.  The PCSP Manager said that oil tank locks could be provided at this time due to an increase in oil thefts.  He confirmed that referrals could be made by all agencies, as well as members of the public. 

Neighbourhood Watch – there are 43 schemes currently which cover 3,000 homes across the district.  There are no applications pending at present.
CCTV – there are currently 95 CCTV cameras monitored 24/7 throughout the City and Strabane Town which is a partnership arrangement in relation to the funding.  Between April and January 2022, CCTV dealt with 851 missing person reports, 87 attempted suicides, 622 suicide welfare concerns, and 368 general welfare concerns.
Road Safety/SIDs – 6 SIDs have been installed across the City and district by referrals by PCSP members.  The SIDs act as a warning to drivers and approval has been given to buy a further 2 SIDs.  Some of the SIDs have needed to be repaired.  The SID located on the Springtown Road was damaged on 20/03/22 and is with the PSNI at the moment.  The damage will be assessed in due course.  Members were referred to a table giving relevant data on the SIDs and number of vehicles involved in the recording of such data.

Road Safety – the PCSP worked with Life After Event on 20/011/21 and a Safe Cycling Event.
PCSP PC Meetings – the last meeting was held on 25/01/22 where Chief Superintendent Henderson presented the Q3 Policing Report.  Our Council area registered the highest percentage decrease in ASB for the first 9 months of the financial year.  The next PCSP PC Meeting is on 26/04/22.
Support Hub – the next meeting is due to take place on 05/04/22.  The Support Hub delivered 655 actions, PSNI dealt with 39% of actions and WHSCT dealt with 41% of actions. 250 referrals to the Hub have been dealt with, with an even split between male and female.  Members were referred to the graphics in relation to referrals.
The February Meeting of the Support Hub was attended by a delegation from An Garda Siochana and the H&S Executive from Limerick as they hope to replicate our model.  ACC Bobby Singleton has asked to attend a future meeting of the Support Hub either virtually/physically.
Community Safety Forum – these meetings have been attended by CSW or officers.  Meetings are vital for community safety where local issues are addressed by these interagency meetings.

	
	The Chairperson thanked the PCSP Manager for the report and asked members for comments.

Comments:

Road Safety Matters - an elected member mentioned a road safety issue of parking at the junctions of Marlborough Street/Ave/Road, Beechwood area, and Oakfield Road.  Members of the public are parking on corners and other drivers cannot exit properly and support from DfI, PCSP, and PSNI on this issue would be useful.
A letter to DfI for a solution on this, possibly to suggest double yellow lines in order that the public could be policed.  This may be the only way to encourage people not to park there. There are other areas in the City such as Westland Ave/Tce as well where a solution needs sought.

The Chair agreed that a letter from PCSP to find a solution on the issue would be useful.  This was proposed by Cllr John Boyle and seconded by Cllr Martin Reilly.

PCSP Manager
CI O’Loan referred to the issue of parking which has been an concern with the public for a long time.  If yellow lines are put down this has to be designated for Traffic Wardens to patrol that area and may not be an easy solution. He stated he would speak to Neighbourhood Policing Teams to see if PSNI could do anything else to come up with a solution.

Supt Reid informed members that parking is not permitted 10 metres from a junction therefore Traffic Wardens could monitor the area.  He suggested education on this subject area should take place in and around the area first, prior to monitoring.

An elected member said he got the same information from DfI and mentioned that the PCSP Manager is aware of the junction in question therefore maybe he could liaise with the PCSP Manager in the first instance.

The Chairperson shared the frustration as there is an issue with a business owner in Strabane with regard to the A5 where members of the public (including wheelchair users) have to come off the footpath to proceed.
ASB – an elected member mentioned ASB in the Waterside area and stated a number of Councillors had attended a protest in relation to Dunfield Terrace as there is persistent ASB in the area.  The question was asked if PSNI had any update on how to curb ASB in that location.

Another elected member stated that there are concerns over alarming emails from residents to a local residents group with regard to ASB.  The elected member requested a discussion with PSNI after the meeting.
CI Michael O’Loan stated this was being reviewed by Inspector Spence, Waterside Neighbourhood Team, and that he would ask her to tie in with all Councillors in order to come up with a solution.  The PSNI have this on their radar to deal with the issue.

SIDs – an elected member referred to the SID report and assumed the first batch where % of vehicles in excess (in/out of town). He asked if it was the case that the SIDs were calibrated only to 30mph.  He informed members that past the High School before Dergvale leaving town, the SID is situated in a 40mph speed limit, therefore there would be vehicles doing 40mph when clocked and may skew the results.  He also asked if all the results came from vehicles as a P7 child reported he clocked at 7mph when running past a SID.
The Chair stated he understood the concerns in relation to 30mph.  The speed of the vehicles is shocking and when members of the public realise there is no enforcement their concern falls away.

The PCSP Officer confirmed the area in question, Castlegore Road, Castlederg at Faulkners Garage, and stated 26,835 vehicles were recorded from one direction with 19,093 recorded from the other direction.  It was confirmed that it is difficult to find a location to place the SIDs as access to entrances cannot be blocked and footpaths cannot be obstructed which is not always ideal.  The SIDs are still encouraging drivers to slow down therefore they are doing a good job.
The elected member agreed that the SIDS do encourage drivers to slow down therefore they are doing a good job.

Community Safety Teams – an elected member brought up the issue of the removal of street lighting in Ballyarnett in and around back alleys and laneways.  Five lanes are of serious concern and a letter was issued to DfI with regard to site meetings and to raise concerns of the area which is causing a negative impact of residents not feeling safe in the community.  There is potential for elderly residents to fall and those residing in the area are afraid in the dark using the laneways.  With the upgrade of street lighting and removal of lighting the impact is now being seen.  It was requested that a letter be issued to DfI from PCSP with regard to the issues discussed.
The Chair agreed that a letter should be issued from PCSP with regard to removal of street lighting in the whole of the Council area and the impact to the elderly causing increased ASB.  This was proposed by Cllr Sandra Duffy and seconded by Ald Hilary McCloskey.

PCSP Manager

Speeding at Dublin Road/Melmount Road – an elected member informed members a letter had been issued to DfI with regard to speeding on Dublin Road/Melmount Road (Sion Mills, 1st roundabout) and sought advice/comments from CI Michael O’Loan and/or Supt Martin Reid.  The residents complained about speeding in the area where there is also a traffic island for residents on this Class A road.  Rumble strips had been requested from DfI on the approach to the roundabout but the response was that this could not be carried out due to noise pollution.  DfI put the onus on PSNI with regard to speeding and enforcement.
CI Michael O’Loan said he would note the comments and take it back to the Traffic Branch and Neighbourhood Teams.

PSNI

Physical Meetings – an independent member asked when would physical meetings return.

The Chair said he believed things were moving forward but that hybrid meetings had become part and parcel of meetings which saved on travel.  For those who are carers to parents/children it ensures members are not running from A to B and can still attend meetings.

The PCSP Manager stated that the lead is taken from Council and that going forward hybrid meetings would be offered in order that members could contribute to meetings.

Ongoing Incidents at Dunfield Terrace – a statutory member referred to an ongoing incident at Dunfield Terrace and said that EA Youth Service would be happy to be part of the conversations with PSNI and colleagues going forward.


	DSPCSP 13/22
	Correspondence
Letter to Infrastructure Minister, Nichola Mallon MLA on 20mph zone for Castlederg and Response – letter on issue of inclusion of areas to be added to 20mph zones in Castlederg and schools.  No schools were included in the first stage of the initiative but will be included in the future, influenced by future budget settlements.

An elected member thanked PCSP for the letter sent to DfI and stated the issue had been raised at Council Meetings also.  There is heavy traffic on the main road with no traffic calming measures; this is a difficult when travelling from a 60mph zone to a 30mph zone.  It has been requested that 20mph zone is established at Castlederg High School.  

A new road in Omagh was mentioned (Johnston Kings), Strathroy Link Road where there is due to be a large campus built.  Some roads, with no schools, have a 20mph zone.  The letter had been issued by PCSP and the response was appreciated.

The Chair noted the comments.

An independent member said that all schools should be afforded the 20mph zone.  

	DSPCSP 14/22
	PCSP Strategic Assessment for 2022-25 and Action Plan for 2022-23
This was approved at a meeting on 14/03/22 and forwarded to Joint Committee for consideration.  Letters of Offer will only be issued after the mandate for the new assembly.
40 applications will be assessed in the coming weeks.

	DSPCSP 15/22
	Community Safety Wardens’ Monthly Reports

The PCSP Manager referred members to the CSW Reports for:

· January 2022
· February 20222
He agreed that it is disappointing that PCSP do not have a second Warden appointed as yet; hopefully this will be finalised shortly.

The Chairperson thanked the PCSP Manager on information shared.

	DSPCSP 16/22
	Any Other Business
CI O’Loan introduced Supt Martin Reid and stated he had brought a great skill set to the City.
Supt Reid stated he was genuinely delighted to be in Derry and gave an overview on his career which began in Strand Road Police Station in 1998/99.  He said he was looking forward to meeting with agencies/committees to provide a shared vibrant space for all with good City policing.  Contact details would be provided to members at the end of the PCSP Meeting.
PSNI

Supt Reid confirmed that the suspect device was not suspicious, things had been cleared in the area and returned to normality.

The Chairperson said he looked forward to working with Supt Reid, he commented on his enthusiasm, and thanked him for providing his contact details.

Elections - an elected member said he looked forward to working with Supt Reid and referred to the election cycle. Unfortunately, posters placed on lamp posts had been damaged within various areas.  He commented that some people do not respect the process and a video had been circulated on social media.  PSNI were asked if they had plans for everyone taking part, including unpaid volunteers, in the democratic process.
The Chairperson condemned the removal and damage to posters.

Supt Reid stated that incidents of this nature should be reported to PSNI along with harassment of canvassers.  A ‘gold meeting’ would be held to look at this issue and make plans going forward.  PSNI stated they would do what they could and the issue will be escalated to a ‘gold area’ during election time.

Firearms Licencing - an independent member welcomed Supt Reid and stated he looked forward to working with him.  He mentioned that a firearms licence requires renewal every 5 years and whilst this process used to be extremely efficient it has changed recently with renewals submitted in January still not back by March.  He requested that the issue be raised formally by PCSP in a letter with regard to the service to ask for something to be done?  Supt Reid was asked was there anything he could add to this.

The Chair thanked the independent member for raising the issue with regards to the length of time in renewal of firearms licencing.

Supt Reid stated there were sometimes significant pressures and he suggested that the issue be brought to him directly to raise such concerns in order that it could be checked directly with the relevant department.  Supt Reid asked for the independent member to email information in order that the issue could be checked out and reported back to PCSP.  Supt Reid and the independent member agreed to chat after the meeting in relation to same.
Supt Reid said that he would always let members know what way was best to deal with certain issues and asked for member’s trust on this.

Strategic Relationship – an independent member asked the following questions:

1. Are PSNI members of the strategic partnership for the Council area?
The PCSP Manager said PSNI are one of the partners; all members confirmed the Strategic Assessment and Action Plan which had been emailed to members.

2. If PSNI are members of the strategic partnership does the Strategic Plan tie in and where does it tie in with the strategic partnership?

The PCSP Manager confirmed if the independent member was referring to the PCSP Plan.  He stated that the open call was based on DEAs and they received a proportion of the grant allocation. Local Growth Plans for DEAs are part of the overall Strategic Growth Plan for the Council area.  This is cognisant of Council Local Growth Plan and takes account of the Local Growth Plan for the area and DEA’s.  He concluded that the PCSP Action Plan would have outputs linked to each of the Local Growth Plans.
3. If PSNI is a member of Strategic Growth Partnership, then could we see where community health/public health/crime/education and achievements are over a 3-year period and how this has improved?
The PCSP Manager referred to the plan and stated this is what OBA is measured by.  Agencies feed into it to make living in the community better.  Statistics are provided by PSNI on ASB and crime and it shows how the PCSP Action Plan has influenced these figures.  With CSW out at night time it is hoped this has influenced the decrease in burglaries and a reduction of fear of crime in the community.  One part of the jigsaw is where PCSP work with other bodies to influence stats and figures.

The independent member said it was vital that in Strategic Growth Plan and PCSP Action Plan that there is an input on what is needed to be done to improve the environmental health of Derry City and Strabane Council area.

Another independent member confirmed that Sgt Michael Gahan, PSNI, sits on the group relating to the Strategic Growth Plan.
Neighbourhood Teams – an independent member advised that a member of the local Neighbourhood Team had been moved and said it was the third move.  She advised that it takes time to build a rapport and recently there had been a big drugs issue in the Fountain area.  The area had been working closely with PSNI on this matter where young people had picked up a bottle with drugs in it.  The independent member asked why this member of PSNI had been moved.
The Chairperson stated that PSNI Neighbourhood Team officers had been moved quite a lot.

CI O’Loan said he would look at why Cons. White had been moved.  He agreed that consistency was required with Neighbourhood Officers in DEA areas as much as possible.  CI O’Loan confirmed he would report back directly to the independent member in relation to the move.

	DSPCSP 17/22
	Policing Plan
CI O’Loan referred to the Policing Plan that had been shared to members.  

He mentioned an unforeseen emergency in relation to Derry City Football Club where a small group of people were intimidating others.  It was hoped an early intervention could be sought and asked members if they were aware of the situation and requested their support in early intervention.  PSNI said they did not want to bring a robust police solution into the area and stated that the Club had wanted to deal with the issue.

An elected member mentioned an incident were a small minority in attendance and/or some outside had been involved in an incident.  The Club, over the years, has successfully stewarded the matches with very few issues, usually when it was visits from one/two teams. He asked what was the Club’s position on this.

The independent member queried if CCTV footage could be sought from the South End Park of the stand and stated if they were identified they should be banned from the Club (zero tolerance). Someone could get injured as missiles had been thrown onto the pitch.  Council have to be fully supportive.  If CCTV is not available, then maybe it should be installed.
The PCSP Manager stated he would check with Barry O’Hagan, Head of Leisure, to check out the position in that area.

PCSP Manager

CI O’Loan stated it would be good to resolve the matter with the community; inside the grounds is one issue and the outside is another.  It would be best managed as a partnership.  A Banning Order could be imposed for inside but this would displace the trouble outside with more complicated issues to resolve.

An elected member mentioned that in previous years there was a multi-agency approach were meetings took place with PSNI, CRJ, and Youthworks in Brandywell area.  This was to get in on grassroots level; this may need to happen again including the Club and families with young children attending.  A multi-agency approach may be best in the first instance.
A statutory member stated that EA as a statutory provider would be happy to get involved if young people were identified.

The Chair stated he was disappointed to hear of the issue and stated it would be good to get the issue resolved.  CCTV may need to be installed if necessary.  It is good that agencies are willing to work together to try and resolve the issue.
An elected member said it would be important to ascertain the CCTV at that end of the stadium and it was a good idea if agencies came together to deal with the issue.  It is important to get supporters in/out safely with agreement on how they are protected, along with local people.  An approach could be worked on and adapted to deal with the outside issue and then the Football Club could deal with the inside issue, looking at the CCTV and working with Council.

	DSPCSP 18/22
	Date of Next Meeting
The PCSP Policing Committee meeting has been arranged for 26 April 2022 at 10am via WebEx unless informed otherwise.  it is hoped that physical meetings would resume in the new financial year.
The Chair thanked members for their attendance at the meeting and wished Supt Reid well in his new post.  
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